

Inside this issue:

C'burn Lightning Carnival Miss Aleisha Cotton

ANZAC Service

REMINDER: Children are not permitted to play on playground equipment before/after school as there will be no duty staff.

Our website:

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au

SMS Attendance: 0409 883 536 Our email address: Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au Allergy friendly school: Please remember NO

NUTS or nut products.

- Wed, 5th April Choir Event
- Thu, 6th April **ANZAC** Service
- Fri, 7th April



Last Day:7th April Students Return: 26th April

April 2017						
Мо	Tue	We	Thu	Fri	Sat	Su
					1	2
3	4	5	6	7	8	9
10	11	12	13	14	15	16
17	18	19	20	21	22	23
24	25	26	27	28	29	30

29th March 2017

Principal

The final newsletter for Term I is already here and it has been a fantastic term for Caralee. Our teachers and children have been working hard on assessments and class work to help provide the best individual attention we can through guided reading and Stepping Stones maths. Likewise across all subjects, I have seen some fantastic science experiments and art work.

As usual, our PE program goes from strength to strength with teams competing well in the Cockburn Lightning Carnival. Please see below a citation for our award winning PE teacher Aleisha Cotton who was WACA School Ambassador of the Year.

"Last Wednesday the WACA hosted the Community Junior Cricket Council Awards Night. This was a fantastic opportunity to recognize the excellent efforts of our ambassadors in schools, and the work that you all do to help us grow this great

game!"

[Congratulations to Aleisha Cotton who won **Regional** Ambassador of the Year-South West.]

"Although there are plenty of deserved winners, making it a tough choice for the overall Ambassador of the Year award, there could only be one winner.

Therefore, we would like to say a big congratulations to our 2017 Ambassador of the Year - Aleisha Cotton of Caralee CS.

Aleisha has done a huge amount of work in the school space that has seen the number of students playing cricket, in particular girls, rise substantially. She has a fantastic relationship with the local club. Her efforts in getting two girls teams together from her school, participating in the local MILO T20 Blast Program was a massive result for girls cricket and hugely appreciated. She gave up her Monday afternoons to train and coach the girls and was there as support in the beginning to ensure the girls were comfortable playing in the club environment.

Congratulations once again to Aleisha and all our Regional winners. On behalf of the WACA thank you to all of our ambassadors for your efforts, they are much appreciated and we would not be able to grow the game without your support. We look forward to continuing to work with you all, in providing our younger generation the opportunity to learn, play and enjoy the game of cricket!"

Newsletter 04



Don't forget our ANZAC service from 9.00am on Thursday 6th of April, and have a great Term I break.

Jason Shapcott **Principal**

PLEASE NOTE:

Money for CARALEE **DANCE** is required by end of term.

When selling your home call

Siobhan Micale

0410 085 174



upplying paper for

CAPORN YOUNG sponsoring CCS by



TIP # 23 If your shower fills a one-gallon bucket in less than 20 seconds, replace the showerhead with a WaterSense® labelled model.

TIP # 24 Shorten your shower by a minute or two and you'll save up to 150 gallons per month.



Dear Parents & Guardians,

Our school photo day is coming! Approximately two weeks prior to the photo day, every student will receive a *Kapture Photography* order envelope to bring home.

The recommended method of ordering your photos is <u>online</u> through Kapture's website as your payment is secure and can be easily verified at any time. Alternatively you can pay by cash and return the provided envelope to the school on the photography day.

You also have the option to order a **sibling photo package** <u>online</u>, however please be aware there may be a limited number of sibling orders that can be placed due to time constraints on photo day. We suggest you place your online sibling order the moment you receive your personalised envelopes.

Refer to *Kapture's* website for your <u>sibling</u> closing date. Late requests cannot be granted.



Monday 1 May 2017 & Friday 5 May 2017



Kapture offer a money back guarantee for any parent who is not fully satisfied with their photo package. Should you have any queries before or after photo day, please direct them to the Kapture office on telephone: (08) 9240 1714 or email enquiries@kapture.com.au.

P & C News



Thank you to all the volunteers who helped out at the **Election Day** bacon and egg stall at the school grounds on IIth March. Thank you to *Spud Shed* and *D'orsogna* for providing discounted

supplies, and a special thanks to Nat Mathews and her team for coordinating the day. The stall raised \$350 on the day!

Bunnings Sausauge Sizzle

Our second P&C Fundraiser was held recently on 26th March at Bunnings, O'Connor.



Thank you to Fred at Bakers Delight Myaree and Kevin from Supreme Salads for their discounted supplies, and 2 Green Fingers for their social media support.

A special thank you to all the volunteers for their efforts in orchestrating the day. We look forward to hearing the results of funds raised in Term 2.



Happy Easter - Easter Raffle Donations

Thank you for all of the wonderful Easter surprises that you have donated over the last few weeks. With your exceptional support the P&C were able to put together some amazing raffle prizes, drawn at our recent assembly.

CONGRATULATIONS to all of the winners - ENJOY!!!

Upcoming Events to look out for...

Creating Lasting Memories - our limited edition tea towel design will be made up of self-portraits drawn by all our children and staff. This is a great Mother's Day present. Don't forget to order a few extras for family members and your keepsake box.

Tea towels can be ordered by completing the order form which will be coming out shortly. Keep your eyes peeled.



P & C Meetings: Come join us, share your ideas, and meet new people. Contact us via email - <u>caralee.pandc@gmail.com</u>. Our next meeting will be held in Term 2 - Week 2 - 7.00 pm Tuesday 2^{nd} May in the staff room.

RECEIVE NEWSLETTERS VIA EMAIL: SUBSCRIBE NOW



Music

The children have been wrapping up their form units by creating their own composition. The upper school students have been composing their own rap complete with a chorus, verses and bridge section. They are looking forward to recording these raps on *Garageband* this week! The lower school students have written their own 'sandwich' ABA composition, and have been performing their pieces on percussion instruments.

Dance

We are very excited to welcome Taylah Reynolds from Lil Boppers back to Caralee next term to help prepare the children for their 2017 Caralee Dance Showcase! A friendly reminder to hand in your \$10 in order to participate in this exciting arts program.

Choir

The choir will be performing at the Anzac Service on Thursday 6th of April. Students will need to wear their choir shirt to school & see me prior to the performance to borrow a pair of choir pants for the occasion.

Miss Rhiannon Longley, Music Specialist Teacher

Visual Art



School Holiday Competition 2016/2017

Congratulations to Chadd Dunscombe for sending in his painted clay sculpture. This competition was offered to all students who received their clay monster to take home during the Christmas holidays. Chadd sent in his photograph and has been awarded the winner. **Congratulations Chadd!**

Japanese Art

Japanese art covers a wide range of art styles and media, including ancient pottery, sculpture, ink painting and calligraphy on silk and paper and woodblock prints, origami, and more recently modern Japanese cartooning and comics. Students at Caralee have been designing an array of Japanese art in the art room from ink blowing, to Japanese cherry blossoms, to the cookie monster riding the Giant wave!







Sport



Congratulations to all Years 4-6 students who represented Caralee in the

Summer Sports Carnivals.

Caralee played in the Rugby, Cricket and Basketball. Well done to all competitors on a fantastic day, and thank you to teachers who coached and trained the students.



A big congratulations

to the Girls Cricket for winning the championship and the Boys Rugby for winning the championship too!

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Sports Teacher

COMMUNITY NEWS



AUSSIE RULES FOR JUNIORS

Only \$70 Earlybird for 6 classes in Term 2 2017

- Boys & Girls aged 3 8 Years Skills based intro to Aussie Rules Indoor sessions Modified equipment

- Ideal for beginners
 Age appropriate programs
 Parent help for 3 4 year olds
 AUSSIE RULES FOOTBALL TO KEEP!

Melville Senior High School Potts Street, Melville Starts

Saturday 6th of May.
3 and 4 year olds - 9.45am to 10.30am
5 and 6 year olds - 10.30am to 11.15am
7 and 8 year olds - 11.15am to 12.00pm



COST: \$90 FOR 6 SESSIONS AND AN AUSSIE RULES FOOTBALL TO KEEP!

ENROL + PAY ONLINE AT WWW.GETACTIVESPORTS.COM.AU Alternatively call the office on 1300 772 106 Limited Spaces!

To receive the Earlybird price of \$70 you need to Enrol + Pay before 13th APRIL 2017







WILLETTON SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL

Cinderella Enchanted

Wednesday July 26 at 7pm Thursday July 27 at 7pm Friday July 28 at 7pm Saturday July 29 at 2pm

in the Willetton Senior High School Theatre

Do you want to attend the ball? Meet a prince? Find a lost slipper? Will Cinderella's wish come true? Who will marry the prince?

The cast and school orchestra invites you to our production to witness this beautiful story of fantasy and love.

Tickets https://www.trybooking.com/PIEJ

Ticket price of \$25.00 includes canapés at interval Book now to avoid disappointments







FOOTY CLINIC

For more info or to book visit www.effc.com.au or call 9339 5533

Online registrations at www.membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=67432

Wednesday 12th &

Thursday 13th April

Venue: ATOM Stadium (East Fremantle Oval)

Time: 9am to 12.30pm (Registration from 8:30am) Ages: Auskick to Y6 (Primary school aged participants)





Ages 9 - 12 Tues

For more information, visit

or book at reception









Ages 5 - 8 Tuesday and Wednesday @ 4.00pm Ages 9 - 12 Tuesday and Wednesday @ 6.00p



Ages 9 - 12 Wednesday and Thursday @ 6.00p





School Holiday Fun

Creative Kids Workshop: Wednesday 12th April 10-12



Cheerleading Workshop: Tuesday 18th April 2-3.30pm

'Come and Try' Cheerleading Workshop for boys and girls age 6-12 Come and try this latest sport, no experience required. Limited places. Cost \$5 or HCC gold coin donation. Bookings essential.



Aboriginal dance class Thursday 20 April 1-2.30pm



Dance for girls only of all ages
Come and learn traditional female Noongar dance
along with some history and language with well known dance
teacher Rickeeta Walley. Cost \$5 or HCC gold coin donation.

Craft Beats Workshop Friday 21 April, 10-11.30am

Make a drum and learn to beat! For Girls and boys aged 5-9 years old.
Come and make a drum and leam to make some beat
Interactive workshop lead by a qualified music teacher
Limited places. Cost \$5 or HCC gold coin donation. okings essential.



Willagee Community Centre, Cnr Archibald and Winnacott Sts, Willagee Booking Essential Please Phone 9364 0848.

ractors have Public Liability Insurance and Working With Children Che

\$120

EVENT.

The 2017 | 2018 Entertainment™ Memberships are coming soon...

P&C Announcement

Entertainment Books are coming soon! Order yours today and help us with our fundraising - the books sell for \$70, and we keep \$14 for every one we well.

Memberships will be available in May, however, pre-order today to receive up to \$200 in Early Bird Offers that you can use straight away! Order your new Entertainment Book now and you'll receive six printed Early Bird Offers OR Order your new Membership and your Early Bird Offers Entertainment Digital will be loaded straight to your phone. Order forms will be coming home soon, or you can visit the school office to collect one.

To order online now: www.entbook.com.au/835u08

Contact: Sam Gleed - 0402 330 138 - samgleed@live.com